
202 S. Main Street 

Le Sueur, MN 56058 

Toll Free: (888) 931-3411 

Fax (507) 665-2588 

www.greatermngas.com 

 

 

September 14, 2016 

 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

 

Mr. Daniel P. Wolf 

Executive Secretary 

Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 

121 7
th

 Place East, Suite 350 

St. Paul, Minnesota 55101-2147 

 

RE: Conservation Improvement Program Request for Cost Recovery 

 Docket No. G022/M-16-494 

 

Dear Mr. Wolf: 

 

In its Reply Comments submitted on September 9, 2016 in the above-referenced docket, Greater 

Minnesota Gas, Inc. (“GMG”) indicated that it would submit final proposed customer 

notification language after the language was approved by the Commission’s Consumer Affairs 

Office (“CAO”).  GMG worked with the CAO to incorporate its suggested changes into the 

proposed language and has received CAO’s approval of the final draft. Hence, GMG proposes 

that its customer notification of the CCRA be incorporated into a bill insert that reads as follows: 

 

Effective January 1, 2017, your bill will include a Conservation Cost Recovery 

Adjustment (CCRA).  The Minnesota Public Utilities Commission approved the 

CCRA on ________, 2016.  The CCRA is necessary and allowed by law to fund the 

state-mandated Conservation Improvement Program.  The CCRA is $0.018 per 

therm, or $0.18 per dekatherm, of natural gas that you use.  If you have questions, 

please contact us at 1-888-931-3411 or www.greatermngas.com.  Thank you. 

 

The message would be included in the first round of billing following issuance of the 

Commission’s Order approving GMG’s petition for CIP cost recovery. 

 

All individuals identified on the official service list have been electronically served with a copy 

of this letter. Thank you for your assistance. Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have 

any questions or concerns or if you require additional information. My direct dial number is  

(507) 665-8657 and my email address is kanderson@greatermngas.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

GREATER MINNESOTA GAS, INC. 

 

/s/ 

Kristine A. Anderson 

Corporate Attorney 


